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It is hard to believe that November is already 
gone, the staff of Luther Towers / Luther 
Village always enjoy the opportunity we have 
to provide holiday meals to our residents. This 
year’s Thanksgiving feast was a success, as 
always. We have 308 residents at the Luther 
Towers campus (served 133); Luther Village 
has 165 residents with (50 served). It is 
always a great time to see so many come out 
and enjoy good food and the fellowship of 
their neighbors.  

Just a reminder, we will also be doing the 
Christmas feast for the residents at both 
campuses. We are hoping that the numbers 
will increase for those getting Christmas 
meals. Watch out for sign up information and 
we look forward to seeing you there. 

Our maintenance personnel are preparing for 
inspections that will take place on December 

Residents have already been notified of the 
inspections; we just ask that you help us by 
following any recommendations/suggestions 
given to you by Kelly when conducting your 
initial inspection. This will ensure we do well 

for 3 years.  

They will NOT be going to every apartment; 
however, we will not know which ones they 
choose until they arrive to start the inspection. 
Thanks for your assistance! 

In a previous newsletter, I mentioned the 

deliveries to residents, whether it is UPS, 
FedEx, Amazon or food/grocery delivery. If 
you have been expecting one, you are well 
aware they are being left all over the place. 
Outside of our buildings, just inside the entry 
doors, even in a completely different building. 
Security does their best to identify and deliver 
appropriately, but occasionally other residents 
may see the package, or food delivery and 

believe that they were left there for anyone to 
take.  

So, I would like to ask 2 things: First, if you 
want to leave something out “Free” for other 
residents to help themselves – please label it 
as such. Secondly, if you notice something 
sitting out that is not marked free – please do 
not take it. You can contact Security and they 
can attempt to determine where the item 
belongs. 

On occasion we have visitors – or even other 

procedures. Sometimes it is our nature to 
want to help them out and inform them of the 
proper procedures. Since not everyone is 
receptive to how we may convey seemingly 
harmless well-intentioned information, which 
in turn causes bigger problems, we ask that 
you contact the individual at the Security 
office and they can address the issue.  

Thanks for understanding and helping us keep 
the peace. 

Christmas season is upon us, and this can be 
such a busy time of year with so much to get 
done. Please take some time to relax, enjoy 
the activities that are being put on here on 
both campuses and in the local community. 
Wishing each and everyone of you a very  

Merry Christmas  
and a Blessed and Healthy  

New Year! 
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We enjoyed providing the Thanksgiving Feast 
for all the residents. We will be providing a 

 
• Any guest will need to pre-pay by the sign-

up deadline. 
• You will be allowed to have your meal to-

go. However, we do encourage you to eat-in 
and enjoy fellowship with your neighbors. 

• If you receive Meals on Wheels, you can 
either get your meal delivered or attend the 
Feast but you are not allowed to do both. 

Please remember to call and sign-up once 
notices go out. We had several residents who 
wanted to eat but didn’t sign-up. We also had 
several sign-up but never showed. If you have 
signed up but aren’t able to attend, please let 
us know.  

Inclement Weather: Winter is almost here 
and with it comes increased risks for hazards 
and accidents. Ice and snow will make going 
outside more problematic and no matter how 

temperatures will completely eliminate the 
problem. The staff works hard to insure ice 
and snow are removed from the walkways 
and parking areas when it occurs.  

Staff or Management will be proactive in 
canceling events and transportation when we 

to follow the state regulations for driving in 
emergency weather and you should not drive 
when a restriction is announced.  

If a storm is forecast that will affect our Blue-
bird schedule, attempts will be made to find 
an alternate day before or after the storm as a 
makeup day.  

You should always plan to have enough 
medicine and food to get through a storm.  

Your safety is our top priority! Snow removal 

with cars, making snow removal difficult. We 
will keep the areas clear where cars are not 
parked and plow all of the roadways, allowing 
emergency personnel access to our buildings. 
The walkways will be cleared in front of the 
doors first, and the other sidewalks when time 
permits. You should plan to remain in your 
residence as much as possible and resist 
driving until roads are safe to travel.  

I ask you to please remain away from the 
snow removal equipment and personnel as 
they work.  

Please be patient during a weather event as 
our roads and campuses are usually cleared 
before the city and state are able to clear 
public roads.  

Health Note: As we age, our muscle mass 
tends to decrease due to a decline in physical 
activity, poor hydration and protein intake. 
Below are some tips to help keep you strong: 

• Use your legs. Take small walks or get 

involved in the exercise classes provided.  

• 

to help maintain our muscle mass and even 
to increase it.  

• 

nutrients to muscle cells and also supports 
function and recovery. 

• 

exercise, stretching and resistance training 
promotes overall health and longevity.  

With the weather changing you can always 
take short walks in the hallways. I would 
encourage you to create an exercise regimen 
that fits you, whether it be daily or every other 
day. Little changes can make a big difference. 

From the Desk of The Deputy Director  
JESSICA PARSONS 

      
   

    
   
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RENT will be pulled on 
December 4th.  

In some months, your rent may not come out of 
your account on the 4th due to  

holidays or weekends.  

Please check with your bank to verify rent funds have 
been deducted before pulling your money out while 

assuming the rent was already paid.  

This will avoid Insufficient Funds problems. 

From the Office of Social Services 
TRICIA ROBINSON 

f you are interested in having a  
WILL, or POWER OF ATTORNEY, or  

ADVANCED HEALTHCARE DIRECTIVE 
prepared, please give me a call to  

schedule an appointment with  
Jacki Chacona from  

Delaware Volunteer Legal Services.  

We are ready to take more clients! 
Call 302-674-1408 ext 131. 

Hello, Everyone! 

EXERCISE CLASS 
Don’t Forget!  

Every Monday at 10:15am with Betsy! 

It is a great way to start your week off 

and get yourself moving! 

‘Bus’ted – Bus Blurps 

Instead of going to see the 
Christmas lights this year, 
I will be putting lights  
around all the passengers  
individually and you will  
walk around the bus.  

Luther Towers Movie Marathon! 

 The marathon will begin at 10:00am on 
Wednesday, December 11th. There will be a 
“Christmas Theme” for all who want to 
participate! Wear your Christmas colors! 
Favorite ugly sweater, cute sweater, festive 

top. Have fun with this! 

Timbella Recital will be held on Saturday, 
December 7th at 2:00pm. School aged chil-
dren will perform a concert for our seniors. 
After the concert, the children are interested in 
staying and doing a craft with the attendees. 
Please make every effort to come out and sup-
port the children!! 

The Book Clubs are open to ALL residents. 
We distribute books once per month and get 
together to discuss how we feel about the 
book. We have a wide range of topics that in-
clude mystery, murder, true-crime, romance, 
autobiography, etc. Call Tricia to Join the 
Book Club at 302-674-1408 x131. 

Bingocize is a 20-session long new program 
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Staff Appreciation Lunch  
Coming in January 2025 

There will be a  

Committee Meeting  
for the Staff Appreciation Luncheon on  

Tuesday, December 10th, 1:00pm 
Activity Room of Building 1 

If you are interested in helping with 
setting up, serving, cleaning up, 
or just curious, please join us.  

It will be the last day  
we are accepting donations.  

Seek out one of our committee members  
below and donate whatever you can. 

Bonnie  #1006 Bldg 3 
Carol  #  519 Bldg 1 
Jack  #4309 Bldg 4 
Jeannie  #  316 Bldg 1 

We are looking forward to showing the Staff  
how thankful we are for all they do! 

—Jeannie Wilson, Coordinator 

We send out the pictures that were colored at  

Game Day/Coloring Comfort  

to residents whom we know are in a  

short-term rehab stay or nursing home.  

We could definitely use some more  

residents to help us color!!!  

Game Day & Coloring Comfort  
COMBINED! 

All Must Sign Up on Bulletin Board in Your Building  
—Supplies are Provided— 

Table Games, Card Games,  
Snacks & Drinks, & Coloring! 

Both Campuses Welcome to Attend! 
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“DECEMBER” 

To everyone reading this message,  

I really hope something good happens 

for you this month! 

From The Maintenance Manager 
KELLY HAUER 

PEST CONTROL  

Luther Towers Apartments 
Dec 04 ... LT-1 ... 601-623 .... LT-4 .... 4102-4116 
Dec 11 ... LT-1 ... 701-723 .... LT-4 .... 4201-4216 
Dec 18 ... LT-1 ... 101-110 .... LT-2 .... A01-A18 
 LT-2 .... C01-C18 

Kelly’s Reminders:  
NO! NO! NO! 

I have noticed... Residents are using soap powder in the washing machines  
PLEASE DO NOT DO THIS! Soap Powders DO NOT DISSOLVE!  

& Makes a Huge MESS of the Machine…  
— The Dispenser Tray is ONLY for LIQUID Detergents, Fabric Softeners, and Bleach —  

& PODS go INSIDE the DRUM WITH the Clothes 

We cannot stress enough the importance of this message. 

 

How Can We Help? Going through a Difficult Time?  
Health Crisis? Loneliness? Alienated from Family? 

love with you  
can help you get through the confusion, stress,  

or loneliness you may be experiencing. 

If you are interested in  
speaking with someone who is  

willing to listen with care,  
please reach out to …  

Helen Morella 
Coordinator for Stephen Ministry Team 

St. John’s Lutheran Church 

302-734-7078 

STEPHEN MINISTRY  
is here to help and will  
come to your doorstep. 
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From The Desk Supervisor 

KARI EBERT 

Wow! Another year is coming to a close. They 
seem to speed up as time goes by, but it’s nice 
to stop and reflect on the blessings and the 
challenges as we slide into the new year.  

Personally, it’s been a rough year for me with 
my mother passing in January and my father’s 
health concerns, but I’ve been blessed to have 
such a supportive community and family unit. 

I’m looking forward to a visit this month from 
my Dad who is well enough to travel now. 

I’m also looking forward to finding a way to 
honor my mom in January as we hit the one-
year anniversary of losing her. We shared the 
creative spirit, so I’m sure it will be along 
those lines.  

As Security Supervisor, it’s been an amazing 

I’m just thrilled with our current security staff 
roster. The care they take in addressing and 

more importantly, helps keep our residents’ 
lives & property safe. Many times, something 
small that they notice is a key to something 
bigger that helps identify issues before they 
become worse.  

I love hearing from residents who take the 
time to give a shout-out to a staff member 
who has made a meaningful difference in their 
lives. The only challenges in that area have 

been when a staff member leaves and we have 
to fill the position!  

I hope that – though your year may have been 
challenging or you’ve suffered personal losses 
– that you can look back and see the blessings 
as well. The darkness in our lives is never 
completely without light. Just remember that 
even the smallest candle can lead us through 
the darkest night. It’s my wish for you that 
you are able to recognize those moments and 
allow them to multiply.  

Here’s to a new year full of light and love.  
Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays,  

and Happy New Year!  

Here’s a funny little poem to give you a 
chuckle about the new year by Ogden Nash. 

Good Riddance, But Now What? 
By Ogden Nash  
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Barry Milburn Mr. Abernathy 

Sue Travis 
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STAND BY ME ~ A Free Program 

“Stand By Me” is a program to assist 

senior citizens with managing  

finances & creating a budget, etc.  

Participants are assigned their  

own financial coach.  

If you have been struggling with managing 

your finances and are interested in  

these services, you can call  

Janet at 302-721-5018.  

The program is sponsored by the  

State of Delaware and The United Way. 

LT-1   723 David Clark 
LV-3 3306 Dan Raube

Fairwell, Neighbor 

Cynthia Johnson 
Robert Billups 

Michael Wright

Enjoy Meeting &  
Making New Friends. 

While you’re at it,  
have a snack & a sip. 

Find out what 
you might be 

missing! 
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DOMINOS  
Luther Village 

Exclusively 
Mondays….5:30pm….(I)A 

Luther Towers 
Mondays 5:00pm (II)A
Wednesdays 5:30pm (I)A
Thursdays 5:45pm (IV)
Fridays 5:30pm (I)A
Saturdays 5:00pm (II)A

Lisa Harshberger 
Luther Towers Building I 

Appointments:  
674-1408 x131 Tricia

Just $20 for 30-Minute Session
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